
From: dperdue2 <dperdue2@sccoast.net>
To: Hayden GroomsHaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov
CC: Norm Fay *normfay@hotmail.com

Date: 3/28/2017 9:10:31 AM
Subject: Lt Governor's visit

When you called me a few weeks ago it was to advise us that the Lt. Governor would be able to 
attend the HCGOP Convention on Sat., Apr. 22 at around 11:30-12:00.
We agreed that you would send a follow up email with his arrival plans so that we could make plans 
to get him to the meeting.
Thank you for correspending with Norm.
We look forward his visit.
Dreama Perdue
HCGOP

Happy Connecting. Sent from my Sprint Samsung Galaxy S® 5
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